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Title: 2023-572 Resolution Approving Contract 2023-0310 in the Amount of $1,632,000 with 
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Council Priority: Place an ‘x’ in the box. 

☐Safest City           ☐Most Skilled Workforce   

☐Easiest Place to Do Business       ☐Most Connected City 

☒Youth Sports Capital          ☐Hub of Recreation and Entertainment 
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Council District: 2 

 

Public Hearing: No 

Advertising Date/By: N/A 

Contact 1 and Phone: Phil Fleischmann, Ext. 7360 

Contact 2 and Phone: Shawna Tillery, Ext. 7808  

 

PURPOSE:  

To approve Contract 2023-0310 for $1,632,000 with Musco Sports Lighting, LLC for new sports 

lighting at Bryan Park.  

 

BACKGROUND: 

On January 3, 2023 City Council approved American Rescue Plan Act enabled funding for 

improvements at Bryan Park. The first phase of the improvements will be to add new sports field 

lighting to fields 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6. The addition of this lighting will allow Bryan Park to operate 

with all new sports lighting through the year bringing a valuable asset for increased play and 

opportunities for additional tournament play.   

Since 2019, the Parks and Recreation Department has worked to standardize the sports lighting 

through the parks system through utilizing Musco Sports Lighting. The standardization with the 

new LED lights promotes energy efficiency and allows for the lights to be managed, monitored 

and scheduled for each location through control link technology from a touch of a smart phone, 

thus reducing lighting cost and staffing cost. Previous sites for the new technology have included 

Glenwood Community Park, Peeler Community Park and J. Spencer Love Tennis Center with. 

The Department also has other sites with existing Musco lighting but an older technology.  
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The Department has utilized a Sourcewell Cooperative Purchase Contract with Musco Sport 

Lighting, LLC. The M/WBE office has reviewed the request and provided an approved waiver 

for the purchase of the lighting. 

In order to satisfy the installation and meet the 25 year warranty Musco must install the lighting 

and the poles. The electrical connection from the lighting to new transformer installation will be 

bid through bid through a competitive bid process following existing City of Greensboro 

procedures for M/WBE and procurement. This bid for the electrical work will be completed in 

late August 2023.  

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

Funding will be available in the existing Parks and Recreation budget   

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

411-50-508003 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the contract for $1,632,000 with Musco Sports 

Lighting, LLC for new sports lighting at Bryan Park 


